WASHINGTON OFFICE: 1021 Longworth Office Building Phone: 225–2871

> ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT DAVID N. KROGSENG

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, D.C. 20515
December 22, 1966

DISTRICT OFFICE: 120 U.S. COURTHOUSE MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA PHONE: 334-2173

DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVE: MISS MARYELLEN SMITH

Dr. Henry Blackburn School of Public Health University of Minnesota Stadium Gate 27 Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Dear Dr. Blackburn:

Your recent letter was brought to my attention upon my return to Washington.

I have examined the authority of the Postmaster General to use the special postage cancellation of which you complain, and I find that under the law, he has that authority. I agree with you that the phrase "work for peace" would be an improvement.

As soon as the 90th Congress convenes on January 10, 1967, I will consult with my colleagues on the Post Office and Civil Service Committee with respect to possible changes in applicable laws.

With every good wish for the Holiday Season,

Sincerely,

CM:kh

Clark MacCoregor
Congressman Clark MacGregor